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Hello, Cousins, Kin 
and other Readers,
I hope that everyone had good holidays.  We did.  
It is wonderful to get together with family to  
celebrate the holidays.
My wish for everyone in 2018, Chinese Year of 
the Dog, is to BE HEALTHY!  I imagine that many 
of you have gotten the flu, which has hit the U.S. 
so hard this winter.  Although we both had flu 
vaccinations, my son Ron Fry and I came down 
with the flu right after Christmas; mine lasted over 
two weeks. My granddaughter Molly Patten, her 
husband, and their two children also caught it.  
Daughter Gretchen Fry Harvey spent December 
26 and 27 in the hospital with severely bleeding 
stomach ulcers (caused by taking too many Advil 
and aspirin for pain in an arthritic knee); she 
lost half her blood!  She is home now, gaining 
strength day by day.  When Ralph and Marti Frye 
visited their daughter for Thanksgiving, Marti 
ended up in the hospital for a couple days with 
pneumonia.  January 8, Wilma Mayfield fell and 
broke her hip.  Fortunately, the surgeon was able 
to repair it, and she is recovering in a rehabilita-
tion center in Bedford, Indiana.  Robert Denham’s 
12-year-old son, Robbie, was in the hospital for 
almost two weeks in January with bacterial  
meningitis.  Let’s hope that the spring will bring 
better health news for HFFA members!
I made a mistake in my article “Trips to  
Hannibal” in the last newsletter.  My husband’s 
Christie great-grandparents are buried in  
Woodland Cemetery in Quincy, Illinois, not  
Woodside Cemetery.
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Journal Editor Jon Frye would appreciate any 
historical articles that people could send him 
for future Journal issues.  I enjoyed reading the 
“Frye-Foreman Decedents in Kingfisher County, 
Oklahoma” and the delightful “Family Remem-
brances” that Max Best sent to Jon that were 
published in Issue 3, Volume 5 (spring 2014) of 
the Journal.  Jon would appreciate more articles 
like that.  I was particularly interested to read that 
Max Best’s widowed mother moved to California 
with her two youngest children in 1956 so that 
they could get a good college education as  
California community colleges at that time were 
absolutely free (I particularly noted that since I 
have taught in California community colleges 
since 1974) and the state colleges and  
universities had very low tuition fees.  HFFA has 
more members living in California than in any  
other state.  I have wondered how they all got 
here.  I have promised Jon Frye that I would  
collect the stories of California members about 
how, when, and why their ancestors moved to 
California and give them to Jon to put in a  
future issue of the Journal.  Please send me  
your stories!
Sincerely,
Marilyn Fry, Editor 
Costa Mesa, California 
mfry101@aol.com
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Treasurer’s 
Report:
Summary - Year to Date 
1/1/2017 through 1/7/2018
INCOME 
	Dues	 1149.97 
	HeinrichCemetary	 357.50 
		 Pay Pal Fee	 -1.75 
		 TOTAL Heinrich Cemetary	  
			  355.75
	Journel Purchase	 55.00 
	Links Book	 45.00 
	Other Inc.	 5,771.80 
	Swiss Genealogist	 637.50 
	TOTAL INCOME	 8015.02
EXPENSES 
	Auto & Transport 
		 Reunion Transportation	 180.00 
		 Total Auto and Transport	180.00 
	Bills and Utilities 
		 Internet	 40.34 
		 Total Bills and Utilites	 40.34 
	Fees & Charges 
		 Bank Fee	 89.46 
		 TOTAL Fees & Charges	 89.46
	Misc. 
		 Office Expenses	 132.47 
		 TOTAL Misc.	 132.47 
	PayPal Fee	 2.11 
	Postage	 92.05 
		 Newsletter	 61.60 
		 TOTAL Postage	 153.65 
	TOTAL EXPENSES	 598.03
OVERALL TOTAL	 7416.99
Ralph Frye,  
Treasurer

HFFA Dues
Friendly Reminder:  Dues for the 2018 calendar year are due.  
If you have not paid your dues, please remit them to Marti Frye, 
308 Bellevue Plantation Road, Lafayette, Louisiana 70503.  The 
amount renewal is $25 per year.  If you write a check, please make 
it out to HFFA.  If HFFA does not receive your dues by March 30, 
2018, then you will be removed from the membership roster, and 
you will no longer receive the newsletter or journal or be on the 
HFFA Facebook page.  If you are not sure if your dues are paid or 
not, you can contact Marti Frye at ralph.frye@lusfiber.net.
You can also pay through PayPal from our website,  
www.hfrey.org.
Thanks, Marti Frye, 
Membership Chairman

BELATED ISSUES OF THE JOURNAL

It was last spring when HFFA members  
received their most recent Journal.  A  
second issue was scheduled to be sent out by 
November or December 2017, so I thought it 
would be good to let you know that I haven’t 
forgotten.  In fact, I’ve spent untold hours on 
this latest issue, and it isn’t over yet.  It is a 
historical account of the family of Eleanor (Fry) 
and James Hyatt McGee.  Had it been just 
about the two of them, the project would have 
been completed and the Journal mailed out 
by now.  But they had 12 children, and as you will see, their family 
history cannot possibly be complete without including them as well.  
In short—it grew to such proportions that the decision was made to 
include their stories in two issues, which will be published together.  
Most of the writing has been completed—but not all.  It still needs 
to be formatted, which is a huge chore, before it can be sent to the 
printer and then mailed out.  So please have a little patience.  By 
spring, you will be getting both issues mailed together, and we will 
be shooting for another issue in the fall.  Thanks for all your  
patience so far.
Jon Frye, Journal Editor 
Jamestown, Ohio

Ralph and Marti
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Dear Family and Friends, 
In this issue, I would like to start by complimenting the trio, Marilyn 
Fry, Gretchen Fry Harvey and Ginny Fry Santos, for the good work 
they did in their first issue.  Marilyn, as editor, with help from her 
two “first officers” did a fine job.

I would like to run a re-print which was sub-
mitted by Rhoda Martin several years ago 
about the Frye Art Museum in Seattle, WA.  
It was about this same time I visited this 
fine museum at 704 Terry Avenue, Seattle, 
WA  98104.  www.fryemuseum.org  I was 
greeted with a very warm welcome as a 
“Frye” and was impressed with the quality 
of the collection.  I had thought there was a 
cousin connection to HFFA but Marti Frye 
(Family Historian-Coordinator for Family 
Research, Membership Chair and Links 

Book CD Coordinator), said it was doubtful.  If anyone can provide 
some additional information, I would appreciate it.  Meanwhile, 
here is the reprint of the article.  
As an addendum, please voluntarily submit your low yearly  
membership fee of $25 to Ralph Frye.  Marti and Ralph Frye are 
heavily involved with HFFA in volunteer positions and we  
appreciate their various roles of support for HFFA, along with the 
other volunteer officers.
My best to everyone in our family  
organization in 2018, and until next time.
Respectfully, 
Gene Frye 
President, HFFA 
Kansas City, Kansas
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studies.  Her long-range goal 
is to become a college profes-
sor.  Here is a photo of Alyssa 
releasing her stress after the 
shooting by spending time with 
our Finnish Lapphund Dog, 
Xuki.  He functions as a therapy 
dog when needed.
Tom Speers of Rock Hill, South 
Carolina, was interested to learn 
that the next reunion will be 
close to Colonel Sanders’ farm 
in Kentucky.  He said, “My friend 
Robert Roberts used to work on 
his tobacco farm when he was 
a teenager.  The Colonel used 
to walk around in his white suit 
all the time, and my friend went 
up to the Colonel’s mansion and 
looked in the window to see if 
he could see the Colonel.  The 
Colonel caught him looking in 
the window and told Robert to 
get in the house.  Robert was 
still muddy from working in the 
tobacco fields, but the Colonel 
told him to go sit on the couch.  
Robert said he was too muddy 
to sit on the couch or even to 
walk on the French provincial 
carpet, but the Colonel said to 
do it anyway.  He said Robert 
was to wait there until he came 
back; he wanted to show him 
something.  Robert thought that 
he was going to get in trouble 
with his foreman.  The Colonel 
came back in a few minutes, 
carrying a suitcase he used 
to carry around when he was 
a door-to-door salesman.  He 
opened the suitcase and said, 
‘Here are the best alligator 
boots you can buy for just $25.’  
The Colonel was still an old 
door-to-door salesman.  The 
Colonel’s nephew who looks 
the most like him is the Colonel 
now.” 
Dick Bell of Greencastle,  
Pennsylvania, wishes cousins 
and friends a Merry Christmas.  
He says, “I hope that your  
Holidays are totally wonderful.”  

News from  
Members:
Judy Fry of Fort Worth, Texas, 
wished cousins and friends 
a Merry Christmas.  She has 
news.  Her niece Jennifer (her 
brother Don’s oldest daughter) 
had a baby, so that makes Judy 
a great-aunt.  The baby’s name 
is Lillian Denise Smith, born 
December 7, 2017.  Her parents 
are Jennifer Fry Smith and  
Brian Smith.  Congratulations!
Mary Sue Hubbard of Murray, 
Kentucky, who wrote the  
article about her Scouting family 
for the November Newsletter, 
recently wrote to say that her 
grandson Tanner Hubbard  
completed his project and is 
now an Eagle Scout.  He is 
nearing his goal of earning all 
138 BSA badges.  He is a  
sophomore at McCracken 
County High School, where he 
swims on the school swim team 
and is in the concert band

Her granddaughter Alyssa is 
a junior at Marshall County 
High School and was at school 
during the recent shooting.  
When the shooting started, she 
safely hid behind a stack of 
boxes under a stair and so was 
not harmed.  She just had her 
17th birthday and will graduate 
in May, skipping her senior year.  
She has been awarded a full 
scholarship to Murray State  
University, where she will  
major in literature and religious 

He and Sue have had a busy 
year.  “We met our sons in  
Dallas in March, taking in 
the LBJ sites, Dealey Plaza, 
a World War II in the Pacific 
Museum, the Alamo, the Carrier 
Lexington, and loads of Blue 
Bonnets.  Sue and I stopped in 
Nashville on the way home to 
see my medical school room-
mate and The Hermitage.

“We drove to see the sons in 
Montana and Utah in Septem-
ber, hitting some sites on the 
way west:  Hannibal, Missouri; 
the Pony Express in St. Joseph, 
Missouri; and the Truman, Ike, 
and Cronkite museums.  Dan 
took us to some scenic spots 
in Southern Utah:  Capitol Reef 
National Park, Escalante City 
and National Monument, and 
Goblin Valley State Park. 
“Both sons came to Pennsylva-
nia a couple of times, Dan once 
to recover from his FOURTH 
major knee surgery.  He has 
skied a few times this season.
 “I had a great trip with some 
Civil War buddies to Kentucky, 
Missouri, and Tennessee.  We 
even went to Lincoln’s birth-
place.  Last weekend, we joined 
some of my college friends to 
celebrate Beethoven’s birthday…
always a great time!
“Sue’s parents are doing OK 
in their retirement apartment 
in Ephrata, Pennsylvania.  We 
were saddened by the loss of 
one of my Bell cousins and the 
terrible sickness of my Painter 
cousins.”



New Members
Barbara Jane Frye 
9634 Sorrel Road 
Castle Rock, Colorado 80108  
(303) 941-5248 
bfrye@uccs.edu  
	 1. Heinrich Frey/Anna Catherine Levering 
	 2. Benjamin Frey/Christina 
	 3. Joseph Fry/Ann Funk 
	 4. Benjamin Fry/Mary Magdalene Secrist 
	 5. John M. Fry/Mary Magdalene Snapp 
	 6. Elisha Snapp Fry/Mary Magdalene Lewellyn 
	 7. James Leisure Fry/Savannah M. Stanley 
	 8. William Willard Frye/Mary Lois Hull 
	 9. Jack Willard Frye/Helen Annette Mathews 
10. Barbara Jane Frye/Harlan P. Pelz

Daniel Hough 
10813 Whitaker Wood Road 
Richmond, Virginia 23238 
(303) 941-5248 
dhough@anr.com 
	 1. Heinrich Frey/Anna Catherine Levering 
	 2. Benjamin Frey/Christina 
	 3. Joseph Fry/Ann Funk 
	 4. Benjamin Fry/Mary Magdalene Secrist 
	 5. John M. Fry/Mary Magdalene Snapp 
	 6. Elisha Snapp Fry/Mary Magdalene Lewellyn 
	 7. James Leisure Fry/Savannah M. Stanley 
	 8. William Willard Frye/Mary Lois Hull 
	 9. Mary Enid Frye/Edwin Harvey Hough 
10. Daniel Hough/Karen Zoldan

Angela Dawn Proffitt 
61 Hel-Mar Drive 
Mitchell, Indiana 47446 
(812) 278-0723 
proffitta94@gmail.com
	 1. Heinrich Frey/Anna Catherine Levering 
	 2. Benjamin Frey/Anna Christina Mercle 
	 3. Benjamin Fry/Catherine 
	 4. Isaac Fry/Catherine Fry 
	 5. Isaac James Fry/Sarah Froman 
	 6. Marion Frances Fry/Martha Frances McKinley 
	 7. Florence Belle Frye/Homer Tell Sharp 
	 8. Everett Thomas Sharp/Sarah Margaret Long 
	 9. Wilma Lynn Sharp/James Paul Mayfield 
10. Rebecca Lynn Mayfield/Ronald David Proffitt 
11. Angela Dawn Proffitt
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Dick Bell has a friend who is 
looking for some information 
about his mother and possible 
ties to Heinrich Frey.  John D. 
Ketcher, Jr., from Pryor Creek, 
Oklahoma, writes, “I’m going 
through my mom’s personal 
pictures, and I ran across one of 
a little girl sitting outside on an 
old chair.  The little girl is about 
a year old, and on the back is 
written ‘Lorrene Blevines.’  My 
mom, Betty Jones, was born in 
September 1931 and lived most 
of her life in Pryor Creek and a 
few years in Miami, Oklahoma.  
Do you know anything about 
Lorrene Blevines and how she 
might have been connected to 
my mom?  Thanks for any  
information.”
Dick Bell says that Lorrene 
Blevines, indeed, seems to be 
a descendant of Heinrich Frey 
and Benjamin Frey of Fry Fort 
and Abraham Fry.  Lorrene 
Blevine’s father was James 
Foster Blevines, whose father 
was Rockwood Blevins, whose 
father and mother were James 
R. Blevines and Mary Alma 
(“Amy”) Keeley.  Mary Alma 
Keeley’s parents were Isaac 
Keeley and Julia Eliza Fry.  
Dick Bell says that Lorrene 
Blevines was born May 27, 
1931, in Custer, Oklahoma; 
married Louis C. Awalt (1925-
1998); and died September 7, 
2005, in Hacienda Heights,  
California.
Mike Speers found some in-
formation about Julia Eliza Fry 
and Isaac Keely in his records.  
However, he has been able to 
identify only one child:  Myriam 
Eva Keeley (1871-1956).  He 
says, “Of course, none of this 
information tells us how Lorrene 
Blevines is connected to John 
Ketcher’s mother, Betty Jones.”
Does anyone else have any 
information or ideas?



Record Keeping
Changes and Corrections:
Bernard Schiefer  
His city of residence is North 
Port, Florida, not North Point.
Dave Boslaugh of Winchester, 
Virginia 
New email:   
dboslaugh@verizon.net
Ruth Elwood Rasmussen 
406 Stout Drive 
Mackinaw, Illinois 61755 
Email:  plowinoak@hotmail.com
Ruth writes, “I would like to 
report my change of address 
from Fairfield Bay, Arkansas, to 
Mackinaw, Illinois.  I have been 
a member of the Fry Family 
Association since it started.  I’m 
a member of DAR [Daughters of 
the Revolution] and 17C  
Colonial Dames and am proud 
of my family heritage.
“We are originally from Iowa but 
moved to Arkansas, where my 
husband and I spent 29 years of 
our retirement.  We moved to  
Illinois last summer to be close 
to our family.  Soon we were 
both hospitalized and in rehab.  
My husband, Erling A.  
Rasmussen, died October 3, 
2017.  I am in our new home in 
Illinois now.  
“After Thanksgiving, I will  
receive email at plowinoak@
hotmail.com.  I do get my HFFA 
newsletter by mail.
“My line is Heinrich Frey,  
Benjamin Frey, Joseph Frey, 
Benjamin Frey, John Fry (all 
four owners of Fry Fort),  
Margaret Catherine Fry (born 
and married at Fry Fort), Anna 
Laura Hoxie, Alice Zora Louise 
Gamber, Ruth Elaine Elwood 
Rasmussen.”
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Obituaries:
Erling Anton Rasmussen passed from this world on Tuesday,  
October 3, 2017.  He was born on January 5, 1924, near  
Everly, Iowa, to Chris and Mina Rasmussen.  He left behind his 
best friend, his wife Ruth Elwood Rasmussen.

Erling was 93, a Marine, great husband, father, 
grandfather, and avid Cubs fan who never lost 
his ability to smile, laugh, and fill the room with 
warmth.  Most of his life was dedicated to  
helping young people through education, as a 
coach, teacher, and Dean of Students.  In 1988, 
Erling retired after 38 years of teaching.
Following retirement, Erling and Ruth moved to 

Fairfield Bay, Arkansas.  They lived by the lake, entertained on the 
lake, and met many, many wonderful friends over the years.  Erling 
continued to love his gardening and wood working.  Both Ruth and 
Erling were very active in the community and their church, Kirk of 
the Hills.  They started the latest journey of their lives on July 15, 
2017, when they moved to Mackinaw, Illinois, to be closer to family.
Erling served his country during World War II in the Pacific  
Theatre.  He was a member of the Fourth Marine Division, 25th 
Regimental Weapons Company, and served in Saipan, Tinian, 
and Iwo Jima.  Following the war, Erling and Ruth were married in 
Hiawatha, Kansas, 71 years ago.
He was preceded in death by his parents, Chris and Mina  
Rasmussen,; sister, Eleanor Cook; brother, Norman Rasmussen; 
father-in-law and mother-in-law, Bill and Alice Elwood; sister-in-law 
Dorothy Hill; and son-in-law James Causey.
Erling is survived by a family he loved and cherished greatly, 
including Ruth, sister-in-law Mary Hansen; daughter, Cindy, and 
her husband, Bob Olmstead, and son, Tony, and his wife, Rita 
Rasmussen.  In addition, Erling had a wonderful family of grand-
children and great-grand-children:  Jennifer Johnson (Jeff) and 
children, Emma and Kaitlyn; Cristy Beccue (Phil) and children, 
Shianna (Blake), Lily, and Kaleb; Rachel Naramore (Brian) and 
children, Abbigil and Elizabeth; Michael Rasmussen (Katie); Lois 
Olmstead and son, Samuel; and Bob B. Olmstead.
Erling’s memorial service was held on Saturday, October 7, 2017, 
at the Haensel Funeral Home in Mackinaw, Illinois, with the  
Reverend Dave Aanason presiding. 

Mary Enid Frye Hough died January 23, 2017, in Tonawanda, 
New York, at the age of 92.  She was the beloved wife of the late 
Harvey Hough, dear mother of Daniel Hough (Karen) and Martha 
Barry (Frank), loving grandmother of Kate, Alexander, and Sam, 
sister of the late Jack Frye (late Helen), aunt of Pamela Schneider 
and Barbara Frye.  Daniel Hough says, “My mother was an  
enthusiastic member of the Heinrich Frey Family Association and 
enjoyed her affiliation with the organization.”



Jack Willard Frye, 96, of Charles City, Iowa, 
died Wednesday, August 2, 2017, at the Floyd 
County Medical Center.  Jack was born on  
February 9, 1921, in Oskaloosa, Iowa, and  
graduated from Sioux City Central High School in 
1939.  He attended Grinnell College for  
undergraduate studies and graduated in 1943.  
He then enlisted in the United States Army and 
served in the Signal Corps in China.
Jack returned from China and headed to law 
school at the University of Iowa.  In Iowa City, he 
crossed paths with a friend from Grinnell, Helen 
Matthews, who was also returning from service in 
the U.S. Navy.  Helen and Jack were married on 
June 18, 1949.  They enjoyed 64 wonderful years 
together until Helen’s death in 2014.
Jack began practicing law in Charles City, Iowa, 
in 1948, after graduating from the University of 
Iowa.  He served as County Attorney for about 
14 years.  In 1973, he was appointed judge for 
the Iowa District Court for District 2A.  He retired 
in 1989 and continued to serve as a senior judge 
until 1990.  Jack was active in the Charles City 
Rotary Club for over 50 years.
He is survived by his son, William Matthews Frye 
(Carol), and his daughter, Barbara Jane Frye 
(Harlan Petz).  He is also survived by four grand-
children:  Abby Frye, Julia Frye Odugbesan, Ara 
Petz (Max), and Ben Vogt (Jeff Albertson).  He 
has enjoyed knowing his two great-grandchildren:  
Omolola and Olukemi Odugbesan.
A “Celebration of Life” was held for Jack Frye on 
Friday, September 8, 2017, at the First Congre-
gational Church of Charles City.
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Military Order of the Cootie
By Mike Speers
My oldest daughter, Rosemary Alice Speers, always has been a 
success, and many good things have just seemed to happen to 
her.  One of them occurred in an elevator.  That’s where she met  
a Cootie.
Before I start this tale, let me inform you of a potential source of 
confusion.  Rosemary is my daughter with my first wife, Jeannette 
M. Vasek.  Things happen in life, and I’m now with a new wife, 
Rosemary Horvath Speers.  Coincidentally, I married a woman with 
the same name as my daughter.  To keep them straight, we call my 
daughter Rosie and my wife Rose.
When Rosie was a senior in high school, she wrote an essay to 
enter herself into the Voice of Democracy contest sponsored by 

Barbara Lee Carson Raboci, 78, of Holbrook, 
West Virginia, went to be with the Lord on  
Saturday, December 23, 2017, in Ruby Memo-
rial Hospital, Morgantown, West Virginia.  She 
was born on November 14, 1939, in the former 
Charleroi-Monessen Hospital, a daughter of the 
late Paul Riggs Carson and Dorothy Jane  
Seighman Carson.  Barbara Carson married 
Richard S. Raboci on June 10, 1960.  She was a 
member of the Old Bethel Church of Markleton.  
Barbara and her husband, Richard S. Raboci, 
had resided in Pricedale until 1956, when they 
moved to Confluence until September of this 
year and then settled in Holbrook to be closer to 
family.  
Survivors include her husband; brother Richard 
Carson of Green Cove Springs, Florida; and 
three sons and daughters-in-law and two  
daughters and one son-in-law: Jeffrey Raboci 
(Sara Lane) of Confluence, Scott Raboci  
(Cynthia) of Dillsburg, and Douglas Raboci  
(Michelle) of Saylorsburg, Kelly Guess (Jude) of 
Holbrook, and Monica Raboci of Donora.  She is 
also survived by 12 grandchildren:  John Raboci, 
Mary Raboci, Jessica Raboci, Emily Brubaker 
(Chad), Mitchell Raboci, Casey Raboci, Colby 
Raboci, Timothy Guess, Jacob Guess, Andrew 
Guess, Nicholas Guess, and Justin Conrad.   
Barbara Raboci is interred at Maple Creek  
Cemetery.   

Mike and Rose
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the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW).  She won 
her district contest and qualified to go to the state 
finals in Columbus, Ohio.  We were all invited to 
the state finals.  The district winners were all  
honored at a wonderful event that included a 
great prime rib dinner.  Rosie did not win at the 
state level, but that did not change the happiness 
and pride we felt.
Sometime during the weekend in Columbus, she 
found herself waiting for the hotel elevator.  She 
always met people well and could engage them 
in meaningful conversations.  That is exactly what 
happened waiting for that elevator.  One of the 
VFW Lady Auxiliary members introduced herself, 
and the two of them began a conversation.   
Rosie impressed this person a great deal and 
was asked to apply for a scholarship offered by 
the Military Order of the Cootie.  She projected 
that Rose would be the winner of the scholarship.
 The Military Order of the Cootie is described as 
“The Honor Degree of the VFW.  Membership in 
the MOC is recognition of outstanding service to 
the VFW and its programs” (Wikipedia).  It was 
explained to us that VFW leaders created this 
higher level of involvement in VFW activities and 
service.  The members wear very colorful vests 
that featured a bed bug across their backs.
I have not been in the military, but my father, 
John Lawrence Speers, was in World War I.  He 
was born in 1900 in Speers, Pennsylvania.   
Apparently, he stretched the truth when he joined 
the US Army in 1917 by saying that he was 18½ 
years old.  He was in the 198th Aero Squadron C 
at Call Field, Wichita Falls, Texas.  His rank was 
Sergeant First Class.  He was in the service from 
December 15, 1917, to January 25, 1919.  So he 
mustered out when he was actually only a few 
months past 18½ years old.  Probably due to the 
1970 fire in the National Archives, St. Louis,  
Missouri, many of his records must have been 
destroyed.  What I’ve written is about all that I 
know about his service in World War I.
I did not know my father.  He was hospitalized in 
a Veterans Hospital in Chillicothe, Ohio, some-
time around 1948, when I was four years old.  He 
died in 1950.  He has never been a part of my 
life.  However, he was the “ticket” we needed for 
Rosie to apply for the Cootie scholarship in 1986.  
She won $1,000 for her first year at Wright State 
University near Dayton, Ohio.  With her other 
scholarships, this one made her first year  
basically free for us.  Any extra money left in the 
scholarship account was applied to her  

second year.  That is when we were surprised 
to learn that the Cooties awarded her $2,000 for 
her sophomore year.  We did not know that was 
going to happen.  The VFW Cootie lady from 
the elevator phoned us and said that Rosie was 
an exemplary winner of the first scholarship and 
deserved a second year.
She was majoring in Bio-Medical Engineering 
at Wright State and was doing very well.  When 
it came time for her junior year, the MOC put 
$3,000 more into her account.  Again, this was 
completely unexpected and sure helped our 
finances as her younger sister, Cheryl Marie 
Speers, was entering Miami University in  
Oxford, Ohio.  Not having to support Rosie’s  
college costs helped us divert our funds to  
Cheryl’s education.
For Rosemary’s senior year, the MOC deposited 
another $3,000 into her scholarship account.  We 
were loving the Cooties!  They had contributed a 
total of $9,000 for her education.  She went on to 
get a Masters in Bio-Med at Northwestern  
University in Evanston, Illinois, and a Ph.D. from 
the University of Michigan in Ann Arbor.
My father has always been a mystery man to me.  
It was always strange when I met people who 
knew my father because I never did.  Right now 
in my life, I know of only one person who still has 
memories of him.  That would be my half-sister, 
Susan Speers Molyneux of Colorado.  However, 
my father had a wonderful and unexpected part 
in the education of his granddaughter because of 
his service in WW I from 1917 to 1919.  It would 
have been great to have actually known him, but 
through the Military Order of the Cootie, he  
became an important part of our family.  Hooray 
for the Cooties!
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and Directors
President: Gene Frye 
2127 Bristow Ave. 
Kansas City, KS 66103 
913-384-0084 
fryetravel@aol.com
Vice-President: Jon Frye 
4356 Chippewa Trail 
Jamestown, OH 45335 
937 – 372-8115 
Jonfrye67@gmail.com
Secretary: Gretchen Fry Harvey 
3026 Club House Circle 
Costa Mesa, CA 92626 
949 - 683 - 6831 
gret101@aol.com
Treasurer: Ralph Frye 
308 Bellevue Plantation Rd. 
Lafayette, LA 70503 
337 - 988 - 6110 
ralph.frye@lusfiber.net
Director at Large: Richard W. Frey 
6429 N. Carruth Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93711 
559 - 435 - 4824 
RandTFrey@att.net
Director at Large: Janet Goforth 
1861 Smith Dr. 
Turlock, CA 95382 
jm2g@sbcglobal.net
Director at Large: Thelma McKenzie 
1843 NE 40th Court 
Ocala, FL 34470 
352 - 236 - 6626 
tam-fam@cox.net
Director at Large: Anne Pasieka 
414 West Hawthorne St. 
Arlington Hts., IL 60004 
Anne1001@aol.com
Director at Large: Rebecca L. Proffitt 
61 Hel-Mar Dr. 
Mitchell, IN 47446 
812 - 278 - 1277 
beccamayfield157@hotmail.com

Family Historian: Charles Burgess 
3687 Kent Dr. 
Naples, FL 34112
Family Historian—Coordinator 
for Family Research, 
Membership Chairman and Links Book CD Co-
ordinator: Marti Frye 
308 Bellevue Plantation Rd. 
Lafayette, LA 70503-6056 
337 - 988 - 6110 
ralph.frye@lusfiber.net

Committee Chairs
Newsletter Editors: 
Marilyn Fry 
1717 Gisler Ave. 
Costa Mesa, CA 92626 
714 - 424 - 9694 
mfry101@aol.com
Gretchen Fry Harvey
Ginny Fry Santos 
118 Chattanooga St. 
San Francisco, CA 94114 
415 - 282 - 8562 
gsantos@sbcglobal.net
Web Master: Richard Wesley Frey
Archivist: Gordon Fry
Journal Editor: Jon Frye
Heinrich Frey Cemetery 
Preservation and Protection Project  
Coordinator: Norman Schulze 
12805 Knollbrook Dr. 
Clifton, VA 20124 
703 - 818 - 2328 
nschulze@cox.net

$25 dues are paid annually in January.
Dues and address changes should be sent to Mar-
ti Frye at address above. Dues may be paid for 
multiple years. Make checks payable for $25.00 
(per year) to HFFA. Membership is on a calendar 
year basis.
Membership includes four issues of the Newsletter 
and at least one of the Journal each year.
The Links Book cost $15 per CD.  
Please contact Marti Frye.
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